Homer Township Board Meeting Agenda 
February 7, 2022
Meeting Time:  7:00 p.m. 
Location: Homer Township Building 348 Southwoods Road Coudersport, PA 16915
Minutes from the January 3, 2022 Meeting for Approval
Minutes from the annual Organizational Meeting January 3, 2022 for Approval
Treasurer Report: Leisa Fair 
All of the financials are current. 

The audit will be done this month. 

Correspondence to be Discussed:  
Kirk Shenberger of Fleet Management for ElementFinancial in Sparks, Maryland has requested to know if/what roads in the township do not receive winter maintenance. 

Upcoming Meeting:  DCNR ATV Pilot Meeting, February 16, 2022 5 p.m.-7 p.m. @ PA Lumber Museum. 
U.S. Census Bureau Boundary and Annexation Survey has been received.

A certified letter was received regarding the Coudersport Volunteer Fire Department Relief Fund Audit.  

Potter County Solid Waste: The annual report will need to be completed.  

Potter County Department of Emergency Services: We need to update our personnel and contact information for them.  The Homer Township EOP must also be reviewed and any updates added and paperwork submitted for this.   
Paperwork will need to be filled out and a Criminal Record Check will need to be done for new Homer Township Supervisor Carol Putt-Ayers for Homer Township’s Municipal Emergency Management Coordinator position with the Potter County Department of Emergency Services.    

Persons to be Heard: 
Homer Township Tax Collector Mary Lilja will be present for tonight’s meeting. Please see below under New Business.   

Township Reports:  
Old Business: 
Bids:  Andrew Mickey from Potter County Conservation District may be present for the opening of bids for the limestone driving aggregate surface delivery and placement on Southwoods Road. Bids are due by 7:00 p.m. and will be opened tonight. 

New Business:
Homer Township Tax Collector Mary Lilja will be present at tonight’s meeting seeking approval to have Jenny Bright, the new Tax Collector for Eulalia Township named as the back up person, for Homer Township. Law requires that each municipal tax collector have a back up person. Sandy Whitman was the back up person, but has retired as the Eulalia Township Tax Collector. 
Inside building maintenance, painting and repair work is up for discussion/approval. 

The backhoe needs to have new batteries purchased. 
Two of the three trucks will need to be inspected. Roadmaster Otto Deutschlander will book appointments for inspection of the trucks. 
Supervisor Andrew Chapell would like to look into pricing and installation for a back up generator system for the Homer Township Building. 
Next Meeting Monday, March 7, 2022 @ 7:00 p.m.  
